
 

 

At the Lower Saucon Township Council  

re-organization meeting on January 2, 2018, 

Council welcomed a new member and approved 

re-appointments to the Township Boards and 

Committees. 

 
Ryan Stauffer (pictured to the left), who was 

elected to a four-year term in November, was 

sworn in by Township staff member and notary, 

Diane Palik.  Mr. Stauffer, who lives on Bucknell Circle in the Township with his wife 

Kristen, graduated from Saucon Valley High School, then stayed in the Lehigh Valley 

receiving his bachelor’s degree from Muhlenberg College. He attended the  

University of California, Irvine, where he received his Juris Doctor, and upon graduation 

served as a Law Clerk for a judge in the U.S. District Court for the Middle District of 

Pennsylvania. He is currently employed at Gross McGinley, LLP in Allentown.  

Mr. Stauffer was appointed as Council liaison to the Parks & Recreation Board, the 

Saucon Creek Watershed, Hellertown Area Library Board and will serve as an alternate 

for the Saucon Valley Partnership.  

 
In other business, also sworn-in was Glenn Kern, who was re-elected to his fifth term in 

November. Council elected Sandra Yerger as President and Priscilla deLeon as  

Vice President. 
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Be In The Know With Nixle 

Nixle offers notification services for local police departments, county emergency management offices, municipal governments 

and their agencies within the United States.  The Nixle service allows government agencies to send messages to local residents 

via phone, email and web.  Information is delivered almost instantly. Nixle serves government agencies and  

organizations in all 50 states. 

 

Lower Saucon Township Public Works and Police Department both utilize Nixle to send out information pertaining to road  

closures, construction, lost and found pets, neighborhood crime and suspicious activities.  Alerts can be set-up to go directly to 

your mobile phone or any digital device.  

 

You can access Nixle by visiting www.nixle.com and enter your zip code. At the top of the page, click “Sign Up” and fill in the 

required fields and hit accept.  You will receive a single opt in welcome message.  Reply yes to continue to receive SMS text 

messages.  You can opt out at any point by sending STOP to 888777.  Send HELP to 888777 for Information. 

  

Council Re-organization News 



 

 

Who is responsible for clearing snow and ice from  

sidewalks?   

According to Municipal Code of Lower Saucon Township 

(§ 140-17) property owners and occupants are responsible for 

keeping sidewalks clear of snow and ice.    

 

Why should I care if my sidewalk is clear of snow and ice?   

Many people rely on walking and transit as their primary 

source of transportation and without a wide, clear path 

through snow and ice, it is especially difficult for people with 

disabilities, seniors, and children to walk safely. We are all 

pedestrians and benefit from having a safe, clear, and  

continuous path to travel. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

How long do I have to clear my sidewalk?   

Within 36 hours of the termination of any fall of snow or  

accumulation of ice. Residents are also reminded not to throw 

snow from your sidewalks and driveway onto the roads.   

 

How much snow do I need to clear to comply with the  

Ordinance?   

You should clear at least a 30 inch path along the sidewalk, 

where conditions allow. This width allows pedestrians in 

wheelchairs, people with children in strollers, students  

walking to school, and individuals with assistive devices  

mobility and access. 

  

What happens if I don’t clear my sidewalk?   

Individuals and businesses who do not comply with the Curb 

and Sidewalk Maintenance ordinance can face fines of $50 or 

more set upon by the District Magistrate. You are able to  

report violations to the Township by calling and reporting the 

full address  610-865-3291 or emailing  

zoning@lowersaucontownship.org. 

 

What happens if I am physically unable to clear my  

sidewalk of snow and ice?   

As a property owner, while you may be physically unable to 

clear snow and ice from your sidewalk yourself, it is still your  

responsibility to ensure that sidewalks along your property are 

cleared. Consider hiring a contractor or asking a neighbor to 

help. 

Driving Tips from the LSTPD 
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Curb & Sidewalk Maintenance  

Remember, if winter weather is forecast, eliminate all  

unnecessary travel. This will keep you and your family safe and 

allow clean-up crews to more easily perform its winter duties.  

 

WINTER DRIVING TIPS 

 Carry a winter emergency travel kit. 

 Listen to weather and travel advisories, but if you don't 

have to travel in bad weather, don't. 

 Keep your gas tank at least half full. 

 Slow down and increase following distance. 

 Avoid sudden stops and starts. 

 Beware of roads that may look wet, but are actually frozen, 

often referred to as "black ice". 

 Use extra caution on bridges and ramps, where ice can often 

form without warning. 

 Carry a cellphone. 

 DO NOT use cruise control while driving on snow-covered 

roads. 

 State law requires you to turn on your headlights when your 

wipers are on. 

 Use your low beams in particularly bad weather, especially 

in cases of heavy or blowing snow. 

 Remove ice and snow from windows, mirrors and all  

vehicle lights before you drive and as often as needed. 

 Remove snow and ice from the hood and roof of your  

vehicle. State law states that if snow or ice from your  

vehicle strikes a vehicle or person and causes death or  

injury, you can be ticketed. 

 DO NOT park or abandon your vehicle on snow emergency 

routes. 

 DO NOT pass or get between trucks plowing in a plow line 

(several trucks plowing side by side). 

 Make sure someone else knows where you are going and 

when you expect to arrive. In case you run into an  

emergency and need help, someone will know where to 

look for you. 

 If you do become stranded, it's better to stay with your  

vehicle until help arrives. Run the engine every hour or so, 

but make sure the tailpipe is clear and keep the downwind 

window cracked open. 

 DO NOT drink and drive, and always wear your seat belt. 

 Preparation is also key to successfully navigating winter 

roads. Winter weather can bring unexpected conditions, so 

make sure that both you and your vehicle are ready for ice 

and snow. 

 

During the cold winter months, we like to warm up our vehicles. 

 DO NOT leave a running vehicle unlocked and unattended. 

 A remote car starter keeps your car locked and the keys in 

your pocket!  
 

Emergencies Calls:  911  

Non-Emergency Calls 610-759-2200  :

mailto:manager@lowersaucontownship.org
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PennDOT Roads 

The following roads in Lower Saucon Township are  

maintained by PennDOT. The Township DOES NOT plow or  

maintain these roads: 

If you have any problems relating to snow, potholes, road  

conditions, signs on these roads, or any other reason, please call 

PennDOT at (610) 250-1840. 

Did you ever stop to think how easy it is to locate your house? If 

you placed a call through the 911 system and a first responder 

was sent to your home, would they be able to find it? Well, the 

key to a quick response in an emergency is  

proper identification. Many residents likely are not aware that the 

Township Code has specific requirements for identifying your 

home, specifically “Numbering of Buildings”. Below are sections 

from Chapter 69 of the Township Code (available online). 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The street address number shall be displayed in the following 

manner: 

 
A.  General requirement – The required displays of the street  

address number shall be in four Arabic numbers. Additional 

apartment and suite numbers shall also be established for  

multiple-tenant properties. 

 
B.  Mailbox – If there is a freestanding mailbox located on the 

property in a location that would readily identify the  

designated street address number, the street address number 

shall be placed on both sides of the mailbox or supporting 

structure or on both sides of an attached sign. Neat numbers 

not less than two inches high shall be used. If any  

requirements of this chapter conflict with requirements of the 

United States Postal Service, the Postal Service requirements 

shall govern. 
 

C.  Front yard or building face – In the event that there is no  

freestanding mailbox located on the property in a location that 

would readily identify the proper street address number or if 

the mailbox is located in a group of mailboxes or on a street 

other than that of the designated street address number, the 

street address number shall be displayed on the mailbox. 
  

D.  Multiple-occupant buildings – In the case where a building 

is occupied by more than one entity for residential or  

nonresidential purposes, the street address number shall be  

displayed in the manner indicated above. In addition to the  

normal display, the main entrance door to each occupied space 

shall display the apartment or suite number in  

characters at least one inch in height. This display to be  

located between four feet and six feet above the level of the 

floor outside the entrance door. 

2017 - 2018 Real Estate Tax 

 Route 378 

 Route 412 

 Lower Saucon Road between Easton Road & Williams Township 

line 

 Seidersville Road from Hickory Hill Road west to the Salisbury 

Twp. line 

 Easton Road from Cherry Lane to Williams Township line 

 Riverside Drive between Shimersville & Redington Roads 

 Friedensville Road between Bingen Road & Hellertown line 

 Hickory Hill Road between Seidersville & Friedensville Road 

 Applebutter Road between Lower Saucon Road, City of  

Bethlehem line & Shimersville Road 

 Bingen Road between Black River Road & Friedensville Road 

 Black River Road between Route 378 & Bingen Road 

 Redington Road between Lower Saucon Road & Riverside Drive 

 Flint Hill Road between Route 412 & Springfield Twp. line 

As a property owner in Lower Saucon Township, you will  

receive three (3) real estate tax bills per year. They are:  
 

Lower Saucon Township Real Estate Taxes –  

5.89 Mills (.00589)  -  (5.39 & Fire Appropriation .50)  

Northampton County Real Estate Taxes –  

11.8 Mills (.0118)  

Saucon Valley School District Real Estate Taxes –  

53.03 Mills (.05303)  
 

Tax bills were sent out in early February. If a mortgage  

company pays your taxes, it is the property owner’s  

responsibility to send the tax bill to your mortgage company.  
 

Billing Date February 1, 2018  

Discount – 2% Due: April 2, 2018  

Base Due: June 1, 2018  

Penalty – 10% After: June 1, 2018  

 

Please note that Lower Saucon Township Council has  

approved the use of installment payments as of 2018. Please 

note due dates on your installments if you choose that option.  

Mailbox Numbering 

https://ecode360.com/print/6772874#6772874
https://ecode360.com/print/6772877#6772877
https://ecode360.com/print/6772878#6772878
https://ecode360.com/print/6772879#6772879
https://ecode360.com/print/6772881#6772881


 

 

The Michael Heller Homestead was decked 

out for the Holidays at the Saucon Valley 

Conservancy’s Holiday Open House.   

 
The Saucon Valley Conservancy held their 

annual Holiday Open House, on December 

4th,  to celebrate exciting new exhibits in the 

Michael Heller Homestead including a new 

artifacts room and the public unveiling of 

History Panels by local artist Ken Raniere. 

These panels tell the history in words and 

pictures of the Heller Homestead and the 

many families who lived there. 

 
The festive mood was enhanced by beautiful holiday décor and 

great food.  Music by Ken Ulansey kept up the Christmas spirit. 

Ken Raniere’s signature holiday artworks graced the gallery, 

and visitors milled about the house to see the Homestead’s  

period rooms dressed up for Christmas in the appropriate period 

style. 

  
The Conservancy wishes to express thanks for the support of  

visitors, the addition of new members, and the donations that 

help keep the Heller Homestead intact and educational. 

SV Conservancy Holds Holiday Open House  
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Use your senses of smell, sight and sound to identify a  

potential pipeline leak.  Signs of a leak may include: 

 

SIGHT: 
Dead or dying vegetation near the pipeline, oily 

sheen on water, pools of liquid on the ground near 

the pipeline, dirt or debris blowing into the air, fire 

or a dense white cloud or fog 

SMELL: 
Strong petroleum scent or other pungent odor,  

a smell similar to rotten eggs, or sulfur,  

if odorant is added 

SOUND: 

Hissing, gurgling or roaring sound                 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  Leave the area immediately in an upwind direction. 

    Call 911. 

 Call the Interstate Energy Company emergency  

number, 800-747-3375, to notify us of the location. 

 Turn off any equipment and eliminate any ignition 

source, if able to do so without risk of injury. 
 

 

 Do not come into direct contact with any  

escaping liquids or gas. 

 Do not start any motor vehicles, electrical equipment 

 or use cell phones while in the area. 

 Do not attempt to operate any pipeline valves. 

 Do not attempt to extinguish a petroleum  

product or natural gas fire. 

How to Recognize a Pipeline Leak 

The tall clock, circa 
1760s, was made in 

Dublin and on loan 

from Kathy Johnson. 

10 Things You Can Do to Prevent  

Stormwater Runoff Pollution 
1. Use fertilizers sparingly and sweep up driveways, sidewalks, 

and gutters.  

2. Never dump anything down storm drains or in streams. 

3. Vegetate bare spots in your yard.  

4. Compost your yard waste. 

5. Use least toxic pesticides, follow labels, and learn how to  

prevent pest problems. 

6. Direct downspouts away from paved surfaces; consider a rain 

garden to capture runoff. 

7. Take your car to the car wash instead of washing it in the  

driveway.  

8. Check your car for leaks and recycle your motor oil.  

9. Pick up after your pet. 

10. Have your septic tank pumped and system inspected regularly. 

  

For more information, visit www.epa.gov/nps or 

www.epa.gov/npdes/stormwater  

What Not to Do if a Leak Occurs 

Take these steps to ensure your safety and the safety 

of others if a pipeline leak is suspected or detected: 

What to Do if a Leak Occurs 



 

 

Hellertown Area Library News 

Show your library some love! Check-out the 

news from the Hellertown Area Library! 

 

There are some great things happening at the Hellertown Area 

Library this spring! Our book clubs are meeting monthly. Our 

afternoon group meets the second Monday of each month at 1:00 

p.m. and our evening group meets the first Monday of each 

month at 6:30 p.m. Come and join us for a lively  

discussion with fun people. Check our website for book  

selections. Adults are also invited to join us each month for a 

craft night. We will feature a new craft at each meeting so join in 

anytime. No experience necessary! We will be hosting a new 

writing group, and other activities for adults so check in often.  

 

Our website calendar also features family, teen and youth  

programs that run all year long. We have weekly story times for 

young children of all ages, as well as evening story times for  

families. Our teen group is very active with multiple  

meetings each month. Be sure to look for Lego Challenges,  

Preschool Science Programs, Movie Nights, and the After School 

Math Club too! 

 

Young readers can stop in anytime to participate in the 

“Bookworm Reading Program”. Every time you read a book, fill 

in a box on your tracking sheet. When your sheet is full, bring it 

back to the library to add another segment to your bookworm. If 

your bookworm reaches five segments long by the end of May, 

you’ll be invited to our special bookworm party!  

 

In June we will be starting our summer reading program for 2018, 

entitled “Libraries Rock”! Come find out why as we  

celebrate the joys of music and reading!  Sign up to earn  

rewards with our weekly reading program and attend lots of  

exciting new programs as well as some returning favorites like 

“wet” story time, “chalk and bubbles” story time, Lego  

building, preschool science, family nights, firefly night and much 

more!  There is always something fun to do at the library! 

 

For information on any of our programs or any questions, please 

check our website at http://hellertownlibrary.org/ or call us at  

610-838-8381. Follow us on social media too! 

 

      
https://www.facebook.com/

HellertownAreaLibrary/ 

 

 

 

 

 

 

409 Constitution Ave.  

Hellertown, PA. 18055   

610-838-8381  
www.hellertownlibrary.org 
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Lower Saucon Fire Rescue is a partnership of the Se-Wy-Co 

and Southeastern Fire Companies’ serving the area of  

Se-Wy-Co, Leithsville and Southeastern portions of Lower 

Saucon Township (also known as Wassergass and including 

areas of Lower Saucon Township with a Hellertown address) 

and back up coverage to the Steel City area.  Fire-rescue  

services are provided exclusively by volunteers, the majority 

of which hold national certification and training in firefighting 

and rescue. 

 
We are always looking for new members and all training and 

equipment is provided free!  You do not have to be an active 

firefighter to help. We are also in need of help with  

bookkeeping, station maintenance, vehicle maintenance, 

equipment repair, fundraising and other duties.   

 
For more information, visit us on Facebook or stop by one of 

the fire stations on a Monday night.   

 

Thank you for your support.   

--Bryan Evans 

---------------------------------------------------------------------- 
 

PROTECT YOURSELF FROM HOME HEATING FIRES 
 

Facts about home heating fires from the United Sates Fire  

Administration: 

 

 From 2013-2015, an average of 45,900 home heating fires 

occurred in the United States each year. These fires caused 

an annual average of approximately 205 deaths, 725  

injuries and $506 million in property loss. 

 Heating was the second leading cause of home fires after 

cooking. 

 Home heating fires peak in the early evening hours       

between 5:00 p.m. and 9:00 p.m. with the highest peak 

between 6:00 p.m. and 8:00 p.m. This four-hour period 

accounted for 29 percent of all home heating fires. 

 Home heating fires peaked in January (21 percent) and 

declined to the lowest point from June to August. 

 Confined fires — fires confined to chimneys, flues or fuel 

burners — accounted for 75 percent of home heating fires. 

 Twenty-nine percent of the non-confined home heating 

fires — fires that spread past the object of origin —  

happened because the heat source (like a space heater or 

fireplace) was too close to things that can burn. 

 
For more information visit https://www.usfa.fema.gov/

prevention/outreach/heating.html 
 

http://hellertownlibrary.org/
https://www.facebook.com/HellertownAreaLibrary/
https://www.facebook.com/HellertownAreaLibrary/
http://www.hellertownlibrary.org
https://www.usfa.fema.gov/prevention/outreach/heating.html
https://www.usfa.fema.gov/prevention/outreach/heating.html
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Compost Center ID Cards 

 

The laminated multi-year ID card will continue to be used 

at the Compost Center.  Residents who need a new or  

replacement ID card can pick them up at the Borough or  

 Township offices during regular business hours.  

 

The ID cards should be displayed to the gate attendant when 

you visit the Compost Center and can be used by all mem-

bers of the residence it is issued to.  The Compost Center 

reserves the right to confirm the identification of the card  

holder, if there is a suspicion that the card is being misused 

for non-resident or commercial purposes.  

 

Contractors 

 

Landscaping contractors hired by a resident of Hellertown  

Borough or Lower Saucon Township may drop off 

brush/yard waste/leaves only with a signed invoice and/or 

the resident’s ID card.  

 

Tarping Requirements 

 

Visitors to the Center are reminded that per Pennsylvania 

State Law all loaded trucks or trailers must be covered with a 

tarp when traveling on any public road and when dropping 

off or picking up materials at the compost center.  

 

Volunteers Needed 

 

The Saucon Valley Compost Center is recruiting volunteers 

to assist with the operation of the Center. Due to municipal 

funding limits, operating hours of the Compost  

Center cannot be extended beyond the current schedule at 

this time.  However, expanded hours could be considered in 

the future if more volunteers step forward to assist at the 

facility.  If you are interested in volunteering your time to 

help out at the Center, please contact the Township at  

manager@lowersaucontownship.org  or the Borough at 

c.hartranft@hellertownborough.org .   

 

 Training and equipment will be provided to all volunteers . 

SAUCON VALLEY COMPOST CENTER 

mailto:manager@lowersaucontownship.org
mailto:c.hartranftr@hellertownborough.org
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Visit our website @  

www.lowersaucontownship.org  

Like us on Facebook at: 

www.facebook.com/lowersaucon/  

and the Lower Saucon Police Department 

www.facebook.com/lowersauconpd/                                               

Lower Saucon Township 
3700 Old Philadelphia Pike 

Bethlehem, PA 18015 
Administration hours: 8:30 a.m. - 4:30 p.m. 

Public Works hours: 7:00 a.m. - 3:00 p.m.              

 Lower Saucon Township Officials 

 Sandra Yerger Council President 

 Priscilla deLeon Council Vice President 

 Glenn Kern  Council Member 

 Donna Louder  Council Member 

 Ryan Stauffer   Council Member 

 Lou Mahlman   Controller 

 Leslie Huhn  Township Manager 
                    

Important Phone Numbers 
Emergency  Dial 9-1-1 

Non-Emergency  610-759-2200 

Police Department 610-317-6110 

Administrative Offices 610-865-3291 

Water/Sewer Authority 610-317-3212 

PRSRT STD 

U.S. Postage 

PAID 

Lehigh Valley, PA 

Permit #618 
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Meeting Schedule 

 

Council  

1st and 3rd Wednesdays – 7:00 p.m. 

 

Parks & Recreation Board  

1st Monday – 7:00 p.m. 

 

Environmental Advisory Council  

2nd Tuesday – 7:00 p.m. 

 

Planning Commission  

4th Thursday – 7:00 p.m. 

 

Zoning Hearing Board  

3rd Monday – 7:00 p.m. 

 

Lower Saucon Authority  

3rd Tuesday – 7:00 p.m. 

———————————— 

March 30th - Office Closed 

April 2nd - Office Closed 

May 15th  - Office Closed 

May 28th - Office Closed 

Council honored Ronald Horiszny on January 17th  

as his term came to an end. He served the citizens 

of Lower Saucon Township for over 12 years as a 

Township Council Member, first being appointed 

on June 1, 2005 to fill a vacant seat, then being 

elected for three consecutive four-year terms  

beginning January 1, 2006, and serving as  

Council President for the entirety of his final term, which concluded 

on December 31, 2017.  

 
In addition to his service on Township Council, Ron has been an  

active member of many boards and committees including the  

Landfill Committee, Parks & Recreation Board, Historical Society, 

Yard Waste Recycling Committee, Hellertown Area Library Board, 

Lower Saucon Authority Board and Fire Services Committee. Ron 

has also volunteered his time and effort to support many worthy 

causes including Habitat for Humanity, Wildlands Conservancy, and 

Se-Wy-Co Volunteer Fire Company, with whom he has served as a 

Volunteer Fire Policeman for many years. 

 

We will miss you Ron, thank you for your service! 
 

A Honor for Ron 

http://www.facebook.com/lowersaucon/
http://www.facebook.com/lowersauconpd/

